Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting minutes 1/19/2009
In attendance: Lori Lilly (WC coordinator), Bob Lundy (ECWC), John Mersereau (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (Arch Cape), Tom Merrell (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC), Rainmar Bartl (City of Cannon Beach), Charles Dice (ECWC), Jerome Arnold (ECWC)
I. Introductions

II. Minutes from November meeting were approved
III. Announcements 

A. Lori announced that she will be moving back to the East Coast to be closer to family.  The announcement for her position has been released and can be found on the CREST or NCWA web-site: www.columbiaestuary.org or www.clatsopwatersheds.org.

B. Lori will be giving a presentation to the Clatsop County Board of Commissioners on 2/11/2009 and asked the council if they would like her to discuss anything in particular.  The council discussed relaying the Arch Cape wetland assessment work, support for the Southwest Coastal Community Plan, support for the City’s purchase of the Ecola tract, and the controversy surrounding the Arcadia land exchange and potential development.
IV. New Business

A. Ecola / ODF tract acquisition: Rainmar provided an update on the City’s potential acquisition of the Ecola tract from Oregon Department of Forestry.  ODF cannot reduce their forest land base, so the land can only be traded.  The City must find a parcel that ODF would be interested in, purchase it and then trade with ODF for the Ecola tract.  The City has identified four parcels on Hampton land as well as two other private parcels; all are being appraised.  The City had a study conducted to assess the Cannon Beach residents’ support of a bond measure to support the purchase – 65% voted favorably for the bond measure.  The City has submitted a grant to OWEB for 1.4 million dollars to support the purchase and is looking into a DEQ loan for 3-4 million dollars that has a low interest rate (2%).  Rainmar can be contacted at any time for more information.  A Friends group has also been started to support fundraising efforts.
B. Arcadia State Park

1. Planning Commission meeting follow-up: The council discussed the Planning Commission meeting on the requested zone change of the former Arcadia State Park lands east of Highway 101.  The Commission deferred a decision until their next meeting (2/10) – all are encouraged to attend.  The council discussed getting on the State Parks list for receiving notifications of upcoming agendas/meetings by State Parks, as well as getting on a list to get Forest Practices Act notifications.
V. Old Business

A. Project updates
1. Arch Cape Assessment – further revisions are being completed.  A report is nearly complete and the maps will be sent to DSL for approval in February.

2. Elk Flats – The project is moving forward although we are experiencing some difficulties with the current engineer.  Doug Deur, who is helping to manage the project, is exploring options with ODOT to use the site for mitigation.  The City of Cannon Beach has contributed $1,100 to the project as a result of a fine that they received from DEQ for a sewage spill on the beach (in addition to the 5K that they have already set aside for the project).  The council discussed opportunities for spending the money, including developing a native plant nursery to fulfill the planting needs or contracting out the growing of native stock for the project.

3. Tom gave an update on the Cannon View Park land acquisition – a survey has been completed and a timber cruise will occur soon.  The residents in this area of Arch Cape are looking to make the purchase of their drinking water springs on their own.

4. Arch Cape Riparian Restoration – The council will be planting a few properties on Arch Cape Creek on 2/21.  More details to come.
VI. For the good-of-the-order: nothing reported.
VII. Adjourn

